
 

 

 

 

Board Diversity Hong Kong - April 2021 
 

 

 

Dear Signatories and Supporters, 

We hope you, your family and your colleagues are well. 

First, as promised, please see below the summary of our Signatories’ engagements 

for 2020. We are happy to report that our Signatories have been directly engaging 

more often with a broader range of investees companies regarding diversity. Our 

signatories have also been more actively using their shareholders rights in 

voting against a number of HK-listed companies due to diversity concerns. 

  

 

 

 



 

 

Related to our common efforts to foster more diversity at our investees companies, 

the Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited (HKEx) announced on Friday, April 

16th, 2021 a Consultation on Review of the Corporate Governance Code and 

Related Listing Rules: 

 

“At HKEX, we are committed to enhancing the quality of our market, and this 

consultation focuses on improving a range of corporate governance standards. Our 

proposals emphasise instilling change in mindset of issuer’s boards, promoting 

board independence, board refreshment and succession planning, as well as 

improving board diversity amongst Hong Kong issuers, helping to enhance Hong 

Kong’s position as a leading ESG hub in Asia,” said Bonnie Y Chan, HKEX’s Head 

of Listing.  

Regarding diversity more specifically, we see some positive developments in the 

Consultation: companies are asked to set their own targets, reference is made to 

targets in the wider workforce, and there is a clear focus on moving away from single 

gender boards, as anticipated. Here is the extract from the HKEx website: 

https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/sXJrCRONGNcA84qiXnBPP?domain=boarddiversityhk.us19.list-manage.com


 

(c) Diversity –   

i. Single gender board is not considered to be a diverse board;  

2. mandatory numerical targets and timelines for achieving gender diversity at both board level and across 
the workforce (New Mandatory Disclosure Requirement (MDR) under the Code); and   

3. requirements for boards to review progress of diversity policy annually (New CP). After the revised Rules 
take effect, existing issuers with single gender boards will be allowed a three-year transition period to 
appoint at least one director of the absent gender on their boards. IPO applicants are not expected to 
have single gender boards. 

 

We encourage all our Signatories and members to prepare submissions to the 

Consultation Paper by 18 June 2021. 

 We welcome the opportunity to review the most recent data on diversity in Hong 

Kong, share signatories’ engagements and efforts, and discuss the HXEx 

Consultation and signatories’ submissions, at our next virtual meeting. Please save 

the date for our Board Diversity Investors Initiative meeting on May 17th at 4pm 

HKT (video call details to follow). 

 

Register NOW to the Board Diversity Math 17th 2021 meeting  

 

  

 

I look forward to speaking with you all on May 17th. 

 

Best, 

Nasrine  

  

 

 

 

CONTACT 

Email: info@boarddiversityhk.org 

www.boarddiversityhk.org 
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